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Can you believe that the holidays are just around 
the corner!  I hope everyone is planning something 
special for our veterans, our military families, and our 
communities … there are a lot of folks that need our 
assistance … let’s get out there and show them that we 
are here for them.
Plan Ahead.  November is always busy – with Veterans 
Day on 11/11/11  ; National Education Week is 
November 13th to 18th… take food over to the teachers 
… they love to receive goodies; and Thanksgiving.  The 
“Calendar of Activities” in the Unit Guide (pages 59 & 60) 
shows the following for the next few months:  
November – Membership; December – VA&R; January 
– Legislative and National Security; February – 
Americanism.  All Units are urged to follow this 
calendar and schedule some program, talk, round-table 
discussion or special meeting in keeping with the subject 
for the month. 
Homeless Veterans.   As you know, my special project 
this year is Homeless Veterans … and I’ve asked 
everyone to report to me what you are doing for our 
homeless heroes so that I can brag about your activities 
in this Ribbitting News.  I haven’t received anything 
new to brag about.      I know things are being done 

because they have been mentioned to me in my travels.  
PLEASE send me the information and details by email 
or regular mail on what you’re doing … otherwise, I 
can’t brag about you … and I do want to share your 
stories with everyone!

I can brag about the fact that I, along with 
several other members of the 6th District, helped at the 
Orlando Stand Down held on September 24th.  It was 
such a rewarding experience … and it really can’t be put 
into words.  I was a “Battle Buddy” and assisted several 
homeless veterans go through the Stand Down system – 
brought them to the areas they requested assistance with 
– medical, legal, housing, etc.  It was great chatting with 
them along the way.  Everyone needs to experience a 
Stand Down … so I encourage everyone to do so.  It’s 
an experience you’ll never forget and one that you’ll 
want to experience over and over again.  
Membership:   Please … Please … Please, get members 
to pay their 2012 dues … go see those who haven’t paid 
– personal contact is always better and gets better results 
… and recruit new members.  We must “Leap” in 
membership to make the goals and to be at least 100% 
by the end of the year.  I know that the Department of 
Florida can do this.  
My activities:   Since my last Leap To Success Message 
to you, here’s a quick rundown on things that I’ve done:  
attended the roast of Past National Commander Clarence 
Hill held at Post 222 in Fort Lauderdale … attended the 
pre-dedication reception and tour held for the new 
Malcom Randall VAMC Bed Tower in Gainesville – 
what a great addition … attended a wonderful Past 



President’s Parley luncheon hosted by Unit 142 in 
Pompano Beach honoring 40 years of service of Marion 
Broadhead    … assisted with the Ride 2 Recovery 
Seminole Cyclefest – that I believe doubled in size from 
last year! … attended the National Presidents’ & 
Secretaries’ Conference in Indianapolis … and was 
pampered over and over again during my “official visit” 
to the mighty 16th District.  I’m not going to give details 
in The Ribbitting News on my official visits.  However, I 
do want to extend a BIG THANK YOU to 16th District 
President Stephena (Cox) Vergara {yes, she just got 
married!} and everyone in the 16th District who made 
my visit fantastic.

Miscellaneous:   Have you checked out the Department 
website and the National website?  There is a lot of 
information out there that we all need to know.  Would 
you like to attend an upcoming Mission Training?  Have 
you ordered your “Honoring Their Service” 
Commemorative Button?  Please take the time to check 
out the information on the websites … you’ll be amazed.
OK, I’m off and leaping.  Have to go to meetings, finish 
planning Fall Conference, host the National President for 
the first few days of the Ride 2 Recovery Florida 
Challenge, and continue on with my official visits.  

Diane Rousseau
Department President
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The American Legion Auxiliary has one great purpose, 
“to contribute to the accomplishment of  the aims and 
purposes of  the American Legion”. We achieve this by 
working the programs that benefit our Veterans, children 
& youth and our communities. Sometimes we work these 
programs independently and other times we accomplish 
our program goals by working together as a Legion 
Family. 
It is a rewarding experience to see a program or event 
come together with the “Legion Family” working 
together.  I have seen firsthand Units and Posts working 
side by side to benefit those in need. 
What happens when difficulties arise and cooperation 
between Units and Posts does not exist? Both 
organizations are damaged. Membership is discouraged, 
why would anyone want to belong to an organization 
where there is internal strife. What do we do if  we find 
ourselves in this situation?
If  possible we should open up lines of  communications. 
We should try and see the situation from various points 
of  view. If  you only look at a situation from your point of 

view, chances are you are not going to come up with an 
effective solution.  
If  the Legion has a Post home and the Auxiliary meets 
in that Post Home, we are the guest and we cannot tell 
the Legion how to operate their Post Home. They in 
turn cannot tell us how to spend our money or run our 
organization. The Unit or the Post can request assistance 
from Department. If  there is a situation that cannot be 
resolved and the tension is disruptive, the Auxiliary does 
not have to meet in the Post Home.
This column is being written to address problems that 
have been brought to Departments attention over the 
last few months. Working together as a Legion Family 
does not apply to just Units and Posts, it should start at 
Department and District Levels. Both the Auxiliary and 
the Legion have our strengths and our weaknesses; we 
should adopt the strength of  each other and create a 
much stronger “Legion Family”   

Peggy Hearlson
1st Vice President 
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Girls	
  State	
   	
  .	
  .	
  .	
  Normally	
  I	
  would	
  begin	
  this	
  message	
  
with	
   something	
   about	
   the	
  Girls	
   State	
  mailing	
   being	
  
ready	
  to	
  go	
  out	
  and	
  some	
  instructions	
  with	
  regard	
  to	
  
that,	
  however,	
  we	
  are	
  not	
  able	
  to	
  meet	
  our	
  November	
  
1st	
   deadline	
   for	
   mailing	
   the	
   Girls	
   State	
   registration	
  
packet	
  and	
  the	
  reason	
  is	
  we	
  have	
  been	
  unable	
  to	
   lock	
  
dates	
   in	
   with	
   FSU.	
   	
   The	
   original	
   dates	
   we	
   have	
  
already	
   put	
   out	
   in	
   the	
   Plan	
  of	
  Action	
   are	
   not	
   good	
  
because	
   FSU	
   does	
   not	
   have	
   academic	
   space	
   for	
   our	
  
needs	
   during	
   the	
   week.	
   	
   The	
   alternative	
   dates	
   we	
  
gave	
  them;	
  they	
  have	
  academic	
  space	
  but	
  no	
  housing.	
  	
  
We	
   have	
   been	
   working	
   diligently	
   to	
   solve	
   the	
  
problem	
  but	
  it	
  has	
   forced	
  us	
  to	
  reach	
  out	
  to	
  FAMU	
  to	
  
see	
   if	
   they	
   are	
   able	
   to	
   accommodate	
   our	
   needs	
   for	
  
this	
  year.	
   	
  As	
  soon	
  as	
  this	
  is	
  resolved	
  we	
  will	
   get	
  the	
  
information	
  out	
  to	
  all	
  Units.

The	
   Department	
   Web	
   Site	
   .	
   .	
   .	
   hopefully	
   you	
  have	
  
checked	
   out	
   the	
   new	
   Department	
   Web	
   site.	
   	
   Ryan	
  
Gonzalez	
   with	
   The	
   American	
   Legion	
   designed	
   our	
  
new	
   site	
  and	
  worked	
  very	
   hard	
   to	
  make	
  it	
   not	
   only	
  
beautiful	
  but	
  user	
  friendly	
  for	
  our	
  members.	
   	
  We	
  are	
  
still	
   working	
   on	
   it	
   adding	
   forms,	
   guidebooks	
   and	
  
updates	
  on	
  a	
  regular	
  basis,	
  but	
   it	
   is	
   coming	
  together	
  
nicely.	
   	
   The	
  home	
  page	
  has	
   a	
   “Friday	
  Report”	
  about	
  
half	
   way	
   done	
   the	
   right	
   side	
   where	
   you	
   can	
   get	
  
current	
   membership	
   Migures	
   for	
   your	
   unit	
   every	
  
Friday.	
   	
   	
   The	
   Coloring	
   takes	
   a	
   bit	
   getting	
   used	
   to,	
  
however	
   as	
   you	
  move	
  your	
  mouse	
   around	
   you	
   will	
  
notice	
   the	
   items	
   turn	
  white	
   for	
   you	
   to	
   choose	
  what	
  
you	
  need	
  to	
  click.	
  	
  Watch	
  for	
  more	
  exciting	
  changes	
  to	
  
come	
  in	
  the	
  near	
  future.

Department	
   Staff	
  .	
  .	
   .	
   I	
   am	
  please	
  to	
   announce	
   that	
  
we	
   are	
   Minally	
   fully	
   staffed	
  at	
  Department.	
   	
   Virginia	
  
Wallace	
   was	
   hired	
   as	
   Membership	
   Coordinator.	
  	
  
Virginia	
  was	
   in	
  the	
  process	
  of	
  joining	
  our	
  staff	
  prior	
  
to	
   Convention	
   when	
   it	
   was	
   decided	
   the	
   Finance	
  
Committee	
  would	
  take	
  responsibility	
  of	
  replacing	
  the	
  
staff.	
   	
   She	
   remained	
   on	
   as	
   a	
   temp	
   employee	
   and	
  
interviewed	
   with	
   the	
   other	
   applicants	
   for	
   the	
  
position.	
   	
  Her	
   loyalty	
  paid-­‐off	
  as	
   she	
  was	
  ultimately	
  
offered	
   the	
   position	
   full	
   time	
   on	
   October	
   4,	
   2011.	
  	
  
Virginia	
  is	
  a	
  2-­‐year	
  member	
  of	
  E-­‐Unit	
  109	
  in	
  Ocoee.	
  	
  
E m a i l	
   a l l	
   m e m b e r s h i p	
   i s s u e s	
   t o	
  
membership@alaMl.org	
   and	
   Virginia’s	
   telephone	
  
extension	
  is	
  245.

Emily	
   Lozada’s	
   resume	
   was	
   received	
   among	
   the	
  
1,100	
   plus	
   we	
   received	
   from	
   Work	
   Force	
   Central	
  
Florida	
   for	
   the	
   Receptionist	
   position.	
   	
   Clearly	
  
impressing	
   both	
   the	
   Finance	
  Committee	
   and	
  myself	
  
Emily	
   was	
   offered	
   the	
   position	
   of	
   Administrative	
  
Assistant	
   to	
   include	
   all	
   reception	
  responsibilities	
  on	
  
October	
   4th	
   as	
   well.	
   	
   Emily	
   has	
   no	
   eligibility	
   for	
  
membership	
   in	
   our	
   organization	
   but	
   does	
   have	
   a	
  
deep	
   passion	
   for	
   our	
  mission	
   and	
   is	
   eager	
   to	
   learn.	
  	
  
All	
   Communiqué	
   messages	
   should	
   be	
   emailed	
   to	
  
Emily	
   at	
   adminasst@alaMl.org	
  and	
  Emily’s	
   telephone	
  
extension	
  is	
  244.	
  

Ladies,	
  please	
  understand	
  it	
  will	
  be	
  a	
  lengthy	
  training	
  
process	
   as	
   these	
   new	
   employees	
   learn	
   our	
  
organization	
   as	
   well	
   as	
   their	
   job.	
   	
   Please	
   welcome	
  
them	
  and	
  be	
  patient	
  as	
   them	
  as	
   they	
   learn	
  how	
  best	
  
to	
  serve	
  you.

Unit	
  Guide	
  Corrections	
  .	
  .	
  .	
  
Pg	
   2	
   -­‐	
   1st	
   Vice	
   President	
   Peggy	
   Hearlson’s	
   house	
  
number	
  should	
  be	
  14050.
Pg	
   3	
   -­‐	
   Eight	
   District	
   President,	
   Barbara	
   Field’s	
  
Address	
   should	
   be	
   Ellenton	
   34222-­4331	
   &	
   16th	
  
District	
  President,	
   Stephena	
  Cox’s	
  address	
   should	
  be	
  
2370	
  Belleair	
  Rd	
  33764.
Pg	
   4	
   –	
   Children	
   &	
   Youth	
   Chairman,	
   Lois	
   McFall’s	
  
telephone	
  number	
  should	
  be	
  239-­369-­4399.

mailto:membership@alafl.org
mailto:membership@alafl.org
mailto:adminasst@alafl.org
mailto:adminasst@alafl.org
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Past	
   Department	
   President,	
   Betty	
   Barber,	
   is	
  
recuperating	
   from	
   recent	
   surgery	
   for	
   breast	
  
cancer.	
   	
   Please	
   keep	
  her	
   in	
   your	
   prayers.	
   	
   Well	
  
wishes	
  can	
  be	
  mailed	
  to	
  Betty	
  at	
  her	
  home.	
   	
  Betty	
  
Barber,	
  PO	
  Box	
  8406,	
  Lake	
  Shore	
  FL	
  33845.
The	
  Department	
  Headquarters	
  will	
   be	
  closed	
  on	
  
November	
  11th	
   in	
  observance	
  of	
  Veterans	
  Day	
  and	
  
will	
   be	
   closed	
   from	
   noon	
  on	
  November	
   23rd	
   for	
  
the	
  Thanksgiving	
  Holiday.

Do	
   something	
  special	
   for	
   a	
   veteran	
   this	
   Veterans	
  
Day.	
   .	
   .	
   and	
  count	
   the	
   things	
  you	
  are	
   thankful	
   for	
  
this	
  Thanksgiving!

Robin	
  Briere
Secretary-­‐Treasurer
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Wow!	
  	
  Over	
  15	
  named	
  storms	
  this	
  year	
  so	
  far.	
  	
  	
  The	
  
challenge	
  that	
  Mother	
  Nature	
  has	
  given	
  us	
  is	
  a	
  big	
  one.	
  	
  
Being	
  prepared	
  for	
  disasters	
  is	
  urgent.	
  Have	
  a	
  plan	
  and	
  
make	
  sure	
  it	
  works.	
  	
  Check	
  in	
  on	
  your	
  neighbors	
  and	
  
assist	
  in	
  any	
  way	
  that	
  you	
  can.	
  	
  Have	
  your	
  Preparedness	
  
kits	
  ready	
  and	
  assist	
  in	
  your	
  communiEes	
  by	
  informing	
  
people	
  of	
  what	
  should	
  be	
  in	
  the	
  kits.	
  Offer	
  assistance	
  in	
  
any	
  way	
  that	
  you	
  can.
With	
  the	
  Holidays	
  rapidly	
  approaching,	
  now	
  is	
  the	
  Eme	
  
to	
  get	
  with	
  your	
  Family	
  Readiness	
  Groups	
  in	
  your	
  
communiEes	
  to	
  assist	
  our	
  Military	
  Families.	
  Adopt	
  a	
  
military	
  Family	
  and	
  be	
  there	
  to	
  assist	
  them	
  if	
  they	
  
need.	
  This	
  is	
  a	
  good	
  Eme	
  to	
  show	
  support	
  by	
  using	
  the	
  
Yellow	
  Ribbon	
  Program	
  and	
  displaying	
  the	
  ribbons	
  in	
  

your	
  community	
  showing	
  support	
  of	
  our	
  Troops. 
Display	
  Blue	
  Star	
  and	
  Gold	
  Star	
  Banners	
  in	
  your	
  home	
  
Post.	
  	
  Welcome	
  the	
  families	
  of	
  servicemen	
  and	
  women	
  
who	
  are	
  protecEng	
  this	
  great	
  Country	
  and	
  defending	
  
our	
  freedom	
  into	
  your	
  Posts.
Please	
  keep	
  me	
  informed	
  of	
  your	
  Districts	
  and	
  units	
  
AcEviEes	
  so	
  we	
  can	
  give	
  a	
  wonderful	
  NaEonal	
  Security	
  
report	
  at	
  Fall	
  Conference.	
  	
  Please	
  send	
  me	
  your	
  e-­‐mail	
  
address	
  for	
  NaEonal	
  Security	
  Chairman.

Erna	
  Schwabe
Chairman



Chaplain’s Report
It’s that time of  year again, when everyone is busy. The Holidays are coming, so lets remember the 

needy.  You know I always pray for Wisdom and there is a scripture telling 

us that the Lord gives us wisdom.  This is what it says: Then shalt thou understand the fear of  the 
Lord, and find the knowledge of  God.  For the Lord giveth wisdom; out of  

his mouth cometh knowledge and understanding. He layeth up sound wisdom

 for the righteous; he is a buckler to them that walk up rightly. PROVERBS 2:5-7

So with wisdom we will have knowledge and understanding, not just in educational thing,

but we need Knowledge and Understanding when dealing with Veterans and their families.. 

Our deceased list follows.

District 1

 Unit 286  Clark, Ruth

   Shennimon, Julie

 Unit 382  Gschwind, Norma Jean

District 2 

 Unit 241  Walden, Minnie B

District 4

 Unit 155  Birch, Rita C.

District 6

 Unit 63  Hudson, Barbara

District 8

 Unit 24  Gill, Lillian

   Haynes, Betty

   Marshall, Beatrice

 Unit 113  Brunn, Elaine J

Moriarty, Ruthann

 Unit 312  Gainey, Peggy

   Morley, Mary Ann

District 11

 Unit 47  Hartz, Dolores

   Sick, Ruth

District 12

 Unit 163  Lombard, Ruth

 

 Unit 355  Curry, Beatrice

   York-Clements, Martha

District 13

 Unit 103  Long, Anne T.

 Unit 110  Kummelmann, Vietta E.

   Tannoia, Jean A

 Unit 135  Alstadt-Spies, Norma M.

   Bradshaw, Lila

   Chew, Diane B.

   Crombaugh, Gertrude

   Fritchey. Laurie L.

   Sproole, Pamela L.

 Unit 274  Symmds. V. Laverne

District 15

 Unit 152  Fields, Phyllis

 Unit 186  Castillo, Helen

   Simonetti, Betti

District 16

 Unit 79               Severino, Evelyn B.

 Unit 273  Cerrone, Betty J

   Crothers, Joan I.

   Graf, Mildred

Our hearts and prayers go out to all the family and friends of our deceased members. Fully Rely On God.
Psalms 4:8 should give us peace.  “I will both lay me down in peace, and sleep: for thou, Lord, 

only makest me dwell in safety”
Marion Vick 

Department Chaplain



We apologize for over looking this important 
message sent for the July / August Communiqué. 

Americanism
Wow! What an Amazing Workshop.  I am so excited to serve as your Americanism Chairman this year and I know we 
will LEAP to Success as we Learn, Educate and Apply Patriotism the entire yearlong!
During Workshop, so many of you asked such great questions however, one in particular asked if the American Legion 
Auxiliary supported the “Stars for our Troops Project”
For those of you who do not know the “Stars for our Troops Project” takes your old, tattered and worn out American 
Flags and turns them into a prized possession for an American Soldier at home, on base or overseas. Volunteers cut 
each embroidered star from the flag, dispose of the stripes properly, and place each star into a tiny plastic bag with a 
card”

After doing some research I thought I would go right to the top so, I contacted American Legion National Headquarters 
and…Here is the response!

Dear Ms. DeGennaro: 

Thank you for taking time to write National Headquarters with your question regarding the removal of the stars from 
the canton of unserviceable flags.  I am the staff member responsible for flag education and etiquette.
The American Legion’s National Americanism Commission does not subscribe to the practice of cutting the United 
States flag into individual pieces prior to its proper disposal no matter what the reason or occasion may be.  The 
Commission is of the opinion that when the flag is no longer a fitting emblem for display it should be disposed in its 
entirety, preferably by burning.  The flag began as a whole; therefore, it is to be disposed of as a whole.
With our thanks for your membership and patriotic concern.

Sincerely,
MICHAEL D. BUSS

Deputy Director
American Legion National Headquarters
Americanism and Children & Youth Division

After speaking with President Diane, it is her feeling that “the American Legion Auxiliary should follow the advice of the 
American Legion's National Americanism Commission.”
I hope this clears up any confusion regarding this matter.  

Michele
Michele DeGennaro
Department Americanism Chairman
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